
THE RHODES INSURANCE GROUP 

M a n a g e d  H e a l t h  C a r e  &  G r o u p  I n s u r a n c e  

1263 East Las Olas Boulevard, Suite 205, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 
Phone: (954) 524-5075    Fax: (954) 525-1248 

www.therhodesinsurancegroup.com 

September 9, 2021 

Mr. Michael Naftaniel 

Benefits Manager 

City of Fort Lauderdale 

100 N. Andrews Avenue, 3rd floor 

Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33301 

Re: Recommendation for Group Long-Term Disability Benefits effective January 1, 2022 

Dear Michael, 

The current Group Long-Term Disability benefits have been underwritten by NY Life (formerly 

Cigna) since January 1, 2019. The term of the initial three-year agreement expires December 31, 

2021. As directed by the City, The Rhodes Insurance Group conducted a market search for 

competitive proposals to underwrite the current benefits being provided to eligible employees. 

The objectives stated in our proposal request are outlined below: 

• Minimize the cost of providing City-funded group long-term disability insurance.

• Match or enhance the current benefits.

The list of the proposers contacted, and the status of their response is included below: 
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All proposers were provided a copy of the current census (April 13, 2021), updated claims 

experience through July 24, 2021, and the complete benefits policies and provisions. There have 

been no claims paid during this period. Of the 13 companies contacted, 9 responded with 

proposals. 

 

The basis of our review and analysis of the proposals received consisted on the following; 

 

• Comprehensive review of the benefits  

• Detailed review of the proposed premium and guarantees 

• Responses to the questionnaire regarding the vendors' ability to administer the requested 

plan benefits and details of the administration of plan provisions 

• The best and final negotiations with the top three proposers 

 

After the final negotiations and based on our professional opinion and review of this information, 

we recommend The Standard as being the most responsive to our request for the City’s Group 

Long-Term Disability benefits. 

 

The Standard’s final proposal was the most responsive for the following reasons:  

• The Standard’s fixed premium guarantee is for three years with a fourth- and fifth-year 

guarantee of no increase, based on an overall incurred claim loss ratio for the long-term 

disability of 72% for the period between January 1, 2022, and March 31, 2024.  

• The City’s premium cost for Group Long Term Disability will decrease by $20,620 per 

year. This rate equates to a reduction of 18%.  

• Inclusion of a 3% Benefit Admin credit estimated at $22,000 per year to help offset the 

cost of the city’s benefit administration system with Selerix. This amount is in addition to 

the $2,500 implementation credit The Standard offered for the Basic Life and AD&D. 

 

Based on our comprehensive review, The Rhodes Insurance Group recommends the selection of 

The Standard to provide the group Long Term Disability plan effective January 1, 2022, through 

December 31, 2024.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Lloyd F. Rhodes 

 

Cc: Guy Hine, ARM-P, AIC, CWC, AIS 

Matt Cobb AIC, AIS 

 

attachments 
Exhibit 1. Group Long Term Disability Proposal – The Standard 

Exhibit 2. Sample Standard policy 
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